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Financial Accounting Standards Board 
401 Merrit 7 
P.O. Box 5116 
Norwalk, CT 06856-5116 

630 FIFTH AVENUE 

NEW YORK. N.Y. 10111 

Re: FASB FILE REFERENCE No. 2011-200 
Proposed Accounting Standards Update Financial Services - Investment Companies (Topic 946) 
the "Proposal" 

Dear Technical Director, 

The Proposal requires an entity to meet all six of the criteria in paragraph 946-10-15-2 to qualify 
as an investment company. We believe it is overly restrictive to require an entity to meet all six of the 
criteria to qualify as an investment company. There may be instances where the use of investment 
company accounting is most appropriate even though an entity does not satisfy all six of the requirements 
in their entirety. Rather than limit the application of investment company accounting, the primary 
objective should be to utilize the accounting treatment that provides the most meaningful reporting to the 
reader of the financial statements. While we understand the importance of each of the six criteria, we 
believe the Board should determine which of the six criteria are most essential to qualify as an investment 
company and allow for some judgment to be applied with respect to any of the remaining criteria that are 
less critical to the determination. 

One of the criteria on pooling of funds requires that "the entity has investors that are not related to 
the parent (if there is a parent) and those investors, in aggregate, hold a significant ownership interest in 
the entity". We believe an important clarification to this requirement would be to add the clause "that is 
not itself an investment company" after the second reference to parent in the parenthesis. The revised 
clause would be as follows: 

"the entity has investors that are not related to the parent (if there is a parent that is not itself an 
investment company)" 

We believe this clarification would eliminate possible confusion regarding the definition of "parent". 
Although paragraph 946-10-55-15 addresses one aspect of the pooling offunds requirement (the single 
investor), it does not address whether an entity should be required to have investors that are not related to 
the parent in situations where the parent itself is an investment company. As revised, the requirement 
would still address the Board's concern that an investment company could be inserted into a larger 
corporate structure to achieve a particular accounting outcome. 
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The specific inclusion of regulated entities within the scope of investment company guidance is 
appropriate, but there are classes of entities that operate under various exemptions from the Investment 
Company Act that may be construed as being excluded. In particular, entities that would be treated as 

investment companies but for exemptive orders under section 6( c) ofthe Investment Company Act would 
seem to be appropriate candidates for automatic inclusion in the class of entities that are deemed to be 
investment companies for purposes of this Topic. We believe the Proposal should be amended to include 
other appropriate candidates. 

Yours truly, 

John G. MacDonald 

Senior Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer 
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Howard S. Markowitz 

Senior Vice President and Controller 




